
 

 

 

April 29, 2025 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION 

 

The Honorable Pamela Bondi 

Attorney General 

Department of Justice 

 

The Honorable Kash Patel 

Director 

Federal Bureau of Investigation  

 

Dear Attorney General Bondi and Director Patel: 

  

 My office has obtained Biden administration emails regarding the investigation and later 

prosecution of Peter Navarro.  These communications provide a behind-the-scenes snapshot of 

some of the actions taken by the FBI’s Washington Field Office (WFO) to investigate Navarro 

for contempt of Congress and obstruction.  The emails show that Special Agent (SA) Walter 

Giardina, Supervisory Special Agent (SSA) Blaire Toleman, and Assistant Special Agent in 

Charge (ASAC) Timothy Thibault, among others, played a role in the investigation and ultimate 

prosecution of Navarro.   

I am making these emails public in the interest of transparency.  The American people 

have a right to know as much as possible regarding the internal Biden Justice Department and 

FBI process to determine where to allocate taxpayer resources to investigate and prosecute 

former Trump officials.  Moreover, the FBI officials involved in the Navarro case were also 

involved in the politically-infected cases against President Trump, to include Arctic Frost and 

Special Counsel Mueller’s investigation.  For example, SA Giardina was given an award for 

investigating President Trump as part of Mueller’s team and displayed it in his office.   

 















The Honorable Pamela Bondi 
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In order to conduct my constitutional oversight responsibilities and to develop a complete 

understanding of all efforts within the Biden Justice Department and FBI to investigate and 

prosecute President Trump and his White House staff, provide all communications, including 

phone records and emails, between or among all DOJ and FBI personnel related to the contempt 

of Congress cases.  As an initial search, please search ASAC Thibault, SSA Blaire Toleman, and 

SA Walter Giardina’s communications, including text messages, for responsive records.  The 

searches must include all classified and unclassified systems.  I request that records be provided 

without any redactions and by no later than May 13, 2025.  

 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Charles E. Grassley 

Chairman 

Committee on the Judiciary  

 

 


